
 

 

Rāpare	8	Maruaroa		2023/	Thursday,	8	June	2023	
 

Kia Ora Tatou 

Apologies for this late newsletter. It has been a busy fortnight but there 
are a number of successes that I am proud to share with you.  

CROSS COUNTRY 

Well done to the members of our 
representative team who 
competed with all other peninsula 
primary schools in this week’s 
annual event at Narrow Neck.  
 
Special congratulations to our 
three winners, Archie McRae 1st 
year 4 boys, Harry Gold 1st year 5 
boys and Daniel McLiver year 6 
boys. 

Commendable efforts!  

 
WRITE ON COMPETITION 

Congratulations to Janice Zhang, year 6, who won the year 4-6 category in 
a national Write On Competition with her poem Young Days at the Beach. 
We look forward to receiving the 60th issue of Write On magazine at the 
end of the month with this  poem featured.  

MATHEX 

On Wednesday the 7th of June, two year six teams travelled to Northcross 
Intermediate School to participate in the Mathex problem solving 
competition! In Team One, we had Laila, Tommy, Janice and Charlie, and 
Team Two consisted of Ivana, Jessica, Keanu and George. Both teams 
participated well and solved lots of very difficult problems, achieving 
wonderful scores. We are very proud of their amazing achievements! 

  
	

KEY	DATES	
Tuesday	13	June	1.30pm	
Presentation of Knowledge-a-thon 
prizes  

Tuesday	13	June	7.30pm	
PTA meeting  

Wednesday 21 June	
Netball	Field	Day 
 
Friday 23 June 9am-10.45am	
Open	day	for	prospective	
parents	and	children	
	
Saturday	24	June 3-7pm	
Bayswater	Matariki	Festival	
 
Sunday 25 June 2.30pm	
Magic	Show	in	hall	
	
Monday 26 June 6pm 
BOT	meeting	
 

Barbarians rugby field day 

Inter-school cross country 



 

KNOWLEDGE-A-THON 

We are very grateful to you all for your support with our recent fundraiser, the knowledge-a-thon. Hopefully your 
children will retain their great learning!  We are still waiting on a few forms to be returned and we would be grateful 
if these could please come back tomorrow so that a final count can be made and winning classes announced. 

To date $29 130.00 has been collected, a fabulous effort that has enabled us to get another step closer to achieving 
our new pool. 

A pizza lunch will be provided for the winning classes in each of the junior, middle and senior syndicates next 
Tuesday 13 June. Also, at our 1.30pm assembly that day individual prizes are to be awarded.  You’re welcome to 
attend. 
 
myKindo - App Available! 

We are excited to let you know that we have extended the use of kindo to  
include donations, school uniform purchases as well as lunches and PTA that  
already exist.  The app myKindo is available on both Android and iPhone, so you  
can place orders on the go! 
New Users… Make sure you click here to create an account first, before 
downloading the app. 
 
Existing ezlunch & Kindo Users… search for ‘myKindo’ in the Google Play or App  
Stores to access your mykindo account easily. Simple, quick & available 24/7! 
 

Need assistance? Our Kindo helpdesk is open 8am to 4pm Monday to  
Friday. 

Freephone: 0508 4 KINDO (0508 454 636)  Email: hello@myKindo.co.nz        
Online support: support.myKindo.co.nz 
If you do not have a kindo account we strongly recommend that you set one up.  
	
REMINDERS 

• We would appreciate parents not driving into the school grounds to pick up or drop off children especially 
between 8 and 9am and 2.45pm till 4pm unless it is an emergency situation. The parking inside the grounds 
is for staff only as there simply isn’t the room for additional cars. Thank you. 

• This is another reminder about not sending your children to school if they are unwell which includes colds 
and persistent coughs. Also if you’ve been phoned about collecting a sick child please come as promptly as 
possible. We are wanting to keep the school environment as bug free as possible for the sake of staff and 
students. Thank you for your cooperation.	 

 
A WORD TO NETBALL PARENTS 

The coordinator of Netball North Harbour has asked that a message to parents be passed on. Please note this is a 
generic message and not necessarily directed at Hauraki. They have had a record number of complaints about 
sideline behaviour recently. The message is that maintaining a respectful and positive environment for everyone and 
modelling good examples for our young people is paramount regardless of what you believe to be right or wrong, or 
how high your emotions may run. 
 
Please remember those helpers involved are mostly volunteers and we often struggle to get people such as referees, 
coaches and managers. Please be grateful that they are prepared to give it a go! They need your support as they are 
only doing their best.  
Thank you for your cooperation with this. 



 

LAST	CHANCE	TO	ORDER	YEAR	6	LEAVERS	SWEAT	SHIRTS	

	

SPORTS	
 
 Week 6 
29 May Year 3/4 Girls  Storm  St John’s 
 

Year 3/4 Boys Hurricanes  Greenhithe 
 

Year 5/6  Stars Girls  St John’s 
 

Year 5/6  Hawks OPEN  Greenhithe  
	
Right:		Hawks	Hockey	team	 	

	

 

Hei konā mai                  

Clarinda Franklin  
Principal 

Right: Runners, Clara 
Marantes, Sophia Reid, 
Allegra Child and Daniel 
McLiver   

Notice 
Local piano teacher with 2 
adult cats seeks warm, dry, 
secure 2 bedroom unit with 
garage, in the Hauraki Corner 
area or nearby. 
Phone Sandy, 021-256-1760 

 

 

 

PTA	NEWS	

YOUR 
NAME
HERE

YEAR 
6’S CAN 

WEAR FOR 
 THE REST 
OF 2023!

SCHOOL
LOGO

This awesome is available to the
. The sweatshirt will carry the names of every year 6 student 

inside the ‘23’ logo on the back of each shirt.

It has been approved by Mrs. Franklin to be part of the uniform, so year 
6 students can 

 
with your Child’s name/surname (max 15 letters) printed 

 (kindo.co.nz) 
Only $69 or $79 with name included. 
All money raised will go towards 
our fundraising target of $500,000
for .
This is not a compulsary uniform item.



 

	

	

Fundraising with The Little Mermaid! 
Thanks to everyone who came along to Hauraki 
School PTA's movie fundraiser with the live-action The 
Little Mermaid on Sunday 28 May. We had a fantastic 
time, enjoying this great movie in a sold-out session at 
The Vic in Devonport. The crowd was amazing! We 
were happy to share some great spot prizes on the 
day and had two lucky winners for the amazing raffle 
hampers. The PTA raised about $2,000 with this 
event, which will go towards the Cool School Pool 
project. Thanks again for your support! 
 

	
	
Pie	Lunches	

	
	

 

																																																COMMUNITY	NOTICES	

	

	

HAURAKI SCHOOL PTA

FUNDRAISING FOR OUR 
COOL SCHOOL POOL

SNACKS AND DRINKS AVAILABLE (CASH ONLY) 
DOORS OPEN AT 2PM | HAURAKI SCHOOL HALL 

82 JUTLAND ROAD | BELMONT



 

	
	

	 	
 
Brain Play 
Brain Play teaches science & technology classes to Kiwi kids aged 5 - 13, right across the country! We offer 
holiday programmes, online classes, in-person after-school classes, in-school classes, and free events for 
communities. Our topics include 3D printing, coding, animation, STEM experiments, LEGO & more. Free trials 
are also available for new students. This term we are in Stanmore Bay, Huapai, Parnell and Hobsonville (as well 
as online)! Check out our website to learn more about what's on at Brain Play & book in today -
 https://www.brainplay.co.nz/. 

	

 


